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President Donald Trump has recommended Judge Brett 
Kavanaugh to replace Justice Anthony Kennedy who retired from 
the United States Supreme Court in June.  The Senate Judiciary 
Committee has announced that hearings for Judge Kavanaugh 
will begin on Tuesday, September 4th and could last as long as 4 
days.   
 
Article II, Section 2 of U.S. Constitution created checks and 
balances on the power of the President to fill certain positions.  A 
Supreme Court Justice is one of those positions.  The President 
“shall nominate, and by and with the Advice and Consent of the 
Senate, shall appoint…Judges of the Supreme Court…”  This 
means that the Senate must review and approve or reject the 
President’s nominations. 
 
Supreme Court nominations are controversial because there are 
no term limits.  Justices serve for life or until they retire.   
Advocacy groups, like the disability community, get involved in 
nominations to the Supreme Court because the Court is the third 
branch of government and the ultimate authority over the legal 
system of the United States.  One obligation of the Supreme 
Court is to interpret federal law and the Constitution.   So, a 
nomination to the Court is important and their views on the 
Constitution and their track record is important to advocacy 
groups. 
 



The track record of a nominee is important because it may signal 
how the nominee will rule in similar cases that will come before 
them.   
 
Those of us in the disability community are very curious about 
what issues have come before Judge Kavanaugh when he served 
as a Judge in the District of Columbia Court of Appeals related to 
disability and other civil rights issues.   
 
National organizations, like the Bazelon Center for Mental Health 
Law, the Center for Public Representation, and the National 
Council on Independent Living have reviewed his record have 
taken a position to oppose the nomination of Judge Kavanaugh to 
the U.S. Supreme Court. 
 
That information is posted on our website at 
www.disabilityrightspa.org.  Next week, we will review some of his 
opinions and the reasons for the opposition.   
 
#AdvocacyMatters and it is important to be informed about a 
nomination to the U.S. Supreme Court.   
 
Again, visit www.disabilityrightspa.org. for more information on the 
nomination of Judge Kavanagh to the U.S. Supreme Court.  Next 
week, we’ll look at some of his opinions and why the disability 
community is opposing his nomination. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.disabilityrightspa.org/
http://www.disabilityrightspa.org/

